
I’ve heard we’ve been in an 
electronic age for a while now. 
It has arrived at Zenobia and at 
Shriners International. Bar code 
readers at meetings will get your 
membership card from your 
smart phone. Eventually credit-
card-sized dues cards will be 
phased out. To get your mem-
bership card on your phone, go 
to the Shriners International app 
on your phone app store and 
download it. Enter your Shrine 
ID number (the six-digit num-
ber), second number down on 
your card. An icon on your 
phone can be used to bring up 
your bar code, which will get 
you in Shrine events, provided 
you are up-to-date on your dues 
payment. 

OFFICIAL CALL OF THE POTENTATE: 
NOBILITY OF ZENOBIA 

MONTHLY STATED MEETING 

Thursday, October 13 
at 8048 Broadstone Boulevard 

Perrysburg, OH 43551 
Stated Meeting 7:30 p.m. 

ATTEST: JOHN MANN, RECORDER 

Zenobia Website: www.zenobiashriners.com

!
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Chaplain’s

Greetings Nobles, 
Firstly, thank you to all the parade units, Nobles, ladies and 

friends that attended the Potentate’s parade on Labor Day in Fre-
mont. The rain held off and everyone had a great time! All those 
on the parade route had a smile on their face and were very ex-
cited to see the Zenobia Shriners! A big thank you to the Nobles 
of the Fremont Shrine Club for sponsoring the afterglow, and to 
the town crier for welcoming everyone to the party.  

Our first stated meeting back from our summer break was fun 
and informative, and the picnic before was delicious. Thank you 
to the Pitmaster unit and the A-Team for preparing and cleaning 
up.  

Firelands Shrine Club hosted their annual steak fry at Herm’s 
house on September 12 and, as always, it did not disappoint! If 
you’ve never gone, put it on your calendar for next September. 
Fremont Shrine Club hosted a stag party at Monticello Lodge in 
Clyde, and fun was had by all. Masons, Shriners and friends all 
enjoyed a steak dinner and fellowship with a great presentation 
about Freemasonry.  

The Potentate’s trip, in one word, was amazing! Forty-four No-
bles and guests started off the trip with a pre-party at Zenobia. 
We then boarded the bus and rested, then the sun rose and the 
shenanigans began! We boarded the Carnival Magic and traveled 
to ports of call in Canada and back to NYC. The scenery was 
breathtaking, and the food was delicious. The company was ex-
cellent. Thank you to those who traveled with myself and Lady 
Alisha.  

With the weather getting cooler, fall is definitely in the air. Fall 
means football and Halloween. Our adult party has been canceled 
for October 29. Our Safe Halloween on the 29th is still a go! Get 
your club or unit to hand out candy to the ghouls and goblins in 
our parking lot.  

As always, think membership! Our fall Ceremonial is fastly 
approaching. Initiation for 2022 is $150. If you join at the fall 
Ceremonial, our new Nobles will not have to pay dues for 2023 
in December. Get those petitions in! 

Nobles, many great things are happening, get involved. 
Ty Stout 

Potentate

Now is the time to secure 
those circus ads you have been 
so good at. It also is when each 
of us needs to work on those 
prospective sources for ads. 
While you are enjoying the fall 
activities with family and 
friends, remember that people 
want to support Shriners; they 
just need to be asked. This is re-
ally the best time of year to 
speak to people and businesses 
to get them “on-board.” 

You recall that circus ads still 
provide the best profit for the 
circus. Our overall success is re-
flected by the volume of ads 

sold. The more YOU do the bet-
ter for Zenobia. Secure some 
forms at the office or download 
them at Zenobiashriners.com/ 
Circus. 

The CIRCUS KICK-OFF 
meeting will be held at 7 P.M. 
on TUESDAY, OCTOBER 4, at 
Zenobia. However, arrive at 
6:30 to enjoy complimentary 
pizza and great fellowship. By 
attending the meeting, you will 
learn first-hand about the great 
things happening at the 2023 
circus. 

This will be one of the largest 
attended meetings of the year. 

Each club and unit is to have a 
representative attend to not only 
learn what is happening with 
this year’s circus, but to take the 
information back to the unit. 
Communication and knowledge 
are important to our success, and 
that is a key role of these circus 
representatives. Commission 
checks will be distributed. 

Do your best to promote and 
support the Sportsmen’s Extrav-
aganza on Saturday, October 1. 
Let’s make this another great 
event for Zenobia. Then attend 
the Tuesday, October 4, Circus 
Kick-Off!

 

UNDER THE BIG TOP 
 

 

“3-Ring Bulletin” 

What a terrific response there has
coming into the office.  Great wor
first ad (ever, or in a long time), th
Shriners is a great cause to suppor
them!  It is easier to get a circus ad

You still have December to contac
circus ad.  Remember, proceeds fr

“2 tickets for the price of one” is 
gift tickets, or your family circus ti
23rd, and then it will be over and n
neighbors) you see and know.  Tic
credit card, at 1-800-GO-CIRCUS. 

The next Circus Meeting is December
possible.  Be sure your club/unit send
our circus. 

Be a part of the greatest “fun”draiser

 

 

 

“3-Ring Bulletin” 

What a terrific response there has been to the circus ad sales! The ads have been steadily 
coming into the office.  Great work, Nobles!  If you are one of those who has yet to sell your 
first ad (ever, or in a long time), then, it is your time to take a chance and ask now.  Zenobia 
Shriners is a great cause to support.  Many people will support simply because you did ask 
them!  It is easier to get a circus ad than you may have thought.   

You still have December to contact businesses so they can use their 2014 budget to sponsor a 
circus ad.  Remember, proceeds from all circus ads stay with Zenobia. 

“2 tickets for the price of one” is now going on.  Do not miss the ONLY opportunity to purchase 
gift tickets, or your family circus tickets, at the best price.  This will only be available until Dec 
23rd, and then it will be over and not returning.  Tell everyone (Lodge, family, friends and 
neighbors) you see and know.  Tickets can ONLY be purchased at Zenobia, or by phone, with 
credit card, at 1-800-GO-CIRCUS. 

The next Circus Meeting is December 17th at Zenobia.  It will begin at 7 PM and will conclude by 8 PM if 
possible.  Be sure your club/unit sends a rep to the meeting and stays up-to-date with the happenings of 
our circus. 

Be a part of the greatest “fun”draiser at Zenobia! 

 

All Nobles & Ladies  
Welcome 

 
On TUESDAY, October 4 

Pizza at 6:30 ~ Meeting at 7:00 p.m. 
This meeting is OPEN to everyone.

Commission Checks & Ad Packets will be handed out. 
 

**Next Circus meeting will be November 1, 2022 @ 7:00** 
 

Please make an effort to attend.

Dear Nobles, 
Grace and peace to you and 

yours in the name of the Great 
Creator. 

How swiftly time goes by. 
The days of summer are slowly 
fading. Nights are getting cooler 
and days are getting shorter. Yet, 
through all of this the Great Cre-
ator of the universe still moves 
the stars and world around in the 
providence of His time. 

Like the calendar of days that 
move on its unchangeable path, 
so do our lives. We live and 
move and have our being by the 
hand of the Great Creator. Each 
day is a day of blessing. All He 
asks of us is that we use our days 
to make the world around us a 
better place. As we look around, 
we see so many places that need 
the touch of a man good and true. 

As Shrine/Masons we have 
obligated ourselves to be the best 

Continued on page 15 

You may not be aware that 
there is a Shrine website, 
webfez.shrinenet.org. Go to the 
website and register, if you 
haven’t already done so. To reg-
ister, you will need your e-mail 
address, your Shrine 6-digit ID 
number and create a password. 
Once registered, you will have 
the capability to update your ad-
dress, telephone or email ad-
dress. You also will be able to 
add a secondary address if you 
are a snowbird. 

Those of you who leave for 
the winter, please contact us be-
fore you leave, (419) 661-9200. 
We need your snow-free address 
so we can get your Hadji/Ma-
sonic Bulletin to you uninter-
rupted. Repeat the process upon 
your return. 

The Sportsmen’s Extrava-
ganza is now history. Thank you 
to all who participated in organ-
izing, working the event and 
those who attended.  

Be sure to put Tuesday, Octo-
ber 4, 6:30 p.m., on your calen-
dar. It is the annual Circus 
kick-off meeting. We will pro-
vide food and hope to see all of 
you there for this important 
meeting. 

Keep the faith. Best regards to 
all.                           John Mann
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The Shrine Hospitals for Children is celebrating its 
100th Anniversary this year and Shriners are cele-
brating their Sesquicentennial. Cost to petition 
Zenobia, reduced to $150.00 for 2022. 

PETITION FOR INITIATION AND MEMBERSHIP
ZENOBIA 
SHRINE 

8048 Broadstone Blvd. 
Perrysburg, OH 43551 

419-661-9200 
 

For Office use only: 
Creation 
Number:_____________

TO THE ILLUSTRIOUS POTENTATE, OFFICERS AND NOBLES OF ZENOBIA SHRINE, 
SITUATED IN NORTHWEST OHIO: 

 
I, ____________________________________________ hereby declare that I am a Master Mason in good standing in 

(Please Print Your Full Name) 
_________________________ Lodge, Number__________ Located in_______________________________________ 
                                                                                                                                           (City & State) 
Which is a Lodge recognized by or in amity with the Conference of Grand Masters of North America. Furthermore, I have 
resided at my current address for not less than 6 months, as required by the Bylaws of Shriners International.  
I respectfully pray that I may be made a Noble of the Mystic Shrine and become a member of Zenobia Shrine. 
 
If I be found worthy, and my request granted, I promise to conform  to the Articles of Incorporation and Bylaws of 
Shriners International and the Bylaws and Ceremonies of Zenobia Shrine. 
 
Birthplace _____________________________________________ Date of Birth ______________________________ 
 
Were you ever a DeMolay? __________ If so, what was the Chapter name and location?_________________________ 
 
Profession or Occupation___________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Have you previously applied for admission to any Temple of the Order? _______Where? __________ When? ________  
 
Residence Address _____________________________________________________________________________________ 
                                (Street)                                                                                                                  (County) 
 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 
                               (City)                                                                         (State)                                  (Zip) 
 
Business Address ______________________________________________________________________________________ 
                                (Street)                                                                                                                  (County) 
 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
                               (City)                                                                         (State)                                  (Zip)

Home Phone _________________________________________ 
 
Business Phone_______________________________________ 
 
Email Address________________________________________ 
 
Wife’s Name_______________________ Fez Size___________ 
 
Signature_____________________________ Date___________ 
 
Recommended and Vouched for on the Honor of 
 
Noble_____________________________ Member #_________ 
 
Noble_____________________________ Member #_________ 

For Office Use Only 
 

Elected on ___________ Created on ___________ 
 
$____________ Received on__________________ 
 
Balance $__________ Received on_____________ 

o M/C  o Visa  o Check  o Cash 
 

Account # _________________________________ 
 
Expiration Date _____________ Check _________ 
 

INITIATION, DUES & FEES $150.00 

Greetings Nobles,  
Zenobia is looking to try 

something NEW!! We are won-
dering how many of you, retired 
or not, would be interested in a 
monthly luncheon on a Wednes-
day, and the possibility of a 
guest speaker. If you are inter-
ested, please contact myself, 
(419) 344-3851, or one of the 
members of the Divan when you 
see them. This is likely to start 
soon, if enough interest is ex-
pressed, so please talk to the 
Divan ASAP.  

Back by popular demand, we 
will be having another meat raf-
fle on Saturday, November 19. 
Call the office for tickets 
$15/person. All tickets must be 

purchased in advance with the 
office, to the first 150 people 
only. In the last couple of years, 
the fund-raising has been more 
difficult. Please consider helping 
to sell circus ads and promote it, 
so that we can make this a suc-
cessful event again.  

The potentate’s trip was a 
great success, and we all had a 
blast. If you did not get to go, 
you missed a great time.  

As a side note, I want to give 
a personal thank you to the 
Sportsmen’s Extravaganza 
Committee for all your hard 
work.  

Until we talk again, respect-
fully yours,  

Todd Miller

 

Greetings  
from the  

Chief Rabban

2022 PARADE SEASON 
Nobles, you are required to get the Potentate’s per‐
mission to participate in a parade. The Temple’s insur‐
ance does not cover you or your unit or club if you 
have not received permission from the Potentate to 
participate in a parade. You need to submit your re‐
quest to the Temple or email a request to the Poten‐
tate or Temple. You can not get permission after the 
parade date.

Z e n o b i a S h r i n e
F a l l C e r e m o n i a l
November 12th, 2022

When:
Doors Open at Noon

Refreshments and

Ceremonial to Follow

Where:
Zenobia Shrine Temple
8048 Broadstone Blvd.

Perrysburg, Oh 43551

www.zenobiashriners.com

Families
Encouraged
To Attend

Ladies
Program

Fezzing
Ceremony

Afterglow
Meet the
Clubs and
Units

As you will see in the picture 
elsewhere in the Hadji, the Patrol 
participated in the Potentate’s pa-
rade in Fremont. We want more 
of our members to be involved 
and we are always looking for 
new members, along the way.  

Scott Harder expressed an in-
terest in riding with us and when 
a Trike wasn’t available, Dennis 
Gable, in an effort to get greater 
participation, gave him his and 
rode with the Fremont Shrine 
Club.  

Illustrious Sir Ty Stout, who 
led the Zenobia units/clubs in a 
miniature type of Jeep, said the 
parade was about 1 ½ miles. As I 
drove the trailer with Dorothy 
waving her hand held Panda, 
which the kids loved. (My buddy 
Mel Micham, invited Dorothy 
following our business meeting).  

I saw a guy with a clip board 
and it reminded me of the many 
years of parades where we were 
being judged as we competed 
against other temple Patrol units 
at GLSA. Since we did a lot of 
maneuvers, we would have 
walked three miles. Certainly 
glad that I was driving this time. 

If you are not receiving our 
monthly business meeting min-
utes, please text your email ad-
dress to me at (419) 360-0695.  

Bernie Welniak, P.P., 330

patrol
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SHRINERS SHOULD BE FAMILIAR WITH AND VISIT THESE WEB SITES: 
www.shrinersvillage.com                     beashrinernow.com

Past Masters Unit put on the MM Degree at Genoa Lodge, August 27, 2022.

Divan Ladies Bubbly Styleshow

Saturday, October 8, 2022

Clearing The Way, So Kids Can Play

Zenobia Shrine
8048 Broadstone Blvd.,

Perrysburg

Doors open at 10:00 a.m.

Cost $25.00 for Seat & Eat

children under 13 are $5.00.

If you fill a table (6 seats) you will receive
an additional entry for lucky lady drawings.

Fashion Show * Multi-Course * Loads of Bubbles

Contact Mrs. Weiker @ 419­202­6225 for tickets
Make checks payable to Zenobia Divan Ladies

Proceeds to support Zenobia Shrine Youth Events

JANUARY 7, 2023!
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John M. Hoffman Memorial Golf Outing August 6, 2022.

Nobles,  
NEITHER Zenobia Shrine nor the Zenobia Poten‐

tate will EVER ask you to send or purchase gift 
cards for any reason.   If you ever get an email ask‐
ing for money or to purchase gift cards, PLEASE 
DELETE the email. 

Should you have any doubt or questions, call the 
Zenobia Shrine Office at 419‐661‐9200.

!
!

Chief Rabban Todd Miller & his Lady Melissa 
Invite you to Join them  

in Paradise in the Bahamas. 
RIU Palace Paradise Island • February 25‐March 1, 2023 

All inclusive trip on an adult only resort 
at $1,149/person. (airfare not included) 

Please book your trip now withMagic Cruises and Tours  
at (614) 847‐5551 ask for Kate or Marcia. 

Last chance to make reservations  
if you want to be included!
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Potentate’s Parade Labor Day in Fremont. 

WEBFEZ 
Many Nobles are not aware of the Shriners International 

member website, Webfez. 
You have access to your information, and can update 

your address, telephone and email address information, if 
you wish. To log on/register, go to webfez.shrinenet.org. 
2023 dues have been posted on webfez. A reminder that 
2023 dues should be paid by December 31, 2022. Feel free 
to pay your dues now. Go to your information on webfez 
and click on the “dues notice" button.
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Richmond, Michigan, had their annual Grand Parade on September 11, 2022, with  Shrine units participating. This included the Ohio Zenobia Shrine Jeepsters seen 
here lining up with the Keystone Kops, a unit of the Detroit Shriners. The Keystone Kops were formed in 1967 and the Jeepsters were organized in 1964.Jeepster 
Assistant Director Gene Gordan traded hats with Kops Director Steve Gregory before the parade started. Fun and fellowship is a trademark of the Shriners.

Howdy ta all ma cuzzins and 
you flatlanders out there! 

I am looking forward to the 
cool days and nights of the fall 
season! It always puts a little 
“spring” in our steps! 

Back in September we trav-
eled to Birch Run, Michigan, for 
the 40th International Hillbilly 
Convention. What a good time! 
Your Clan #75 had the BEST rep-
resentation of any of the Clans!! 
We even won the plaque! While 
there, the home Clan – #55 – and 
our Clan #75 – presented one of 
our hospital kids (Josh) a certifi-
cate making him an Honorary 
Hillbilly of both clans!  

Other than that, I brought 
home a case of COVID! It really 
kicked my butt! 

I was not able to take part in 
the Pemberville parade. We were 
represented, as John took the 
taxi, and Dick and Penny had the 
outhouse there! Fred joined John 
for the parade. 

On September 5 – the Poten-
tate’s parade in Fremont; and 
Waterville’s Roche De Boeuf 
Festival on September 24! 

I canceled the Possum Queen 
Contest, as well as the Septem-
ber meeting! Coming up is the 
Sportsmen’s Extravaganza on 
October 1. 

Our next Hillbilly meeting 
will be on October 7. Details 
later. 

As we move into the colder 
months, stay healthy and 
HONOR THE COB! 

Old Guy

 

hillbilly 
notes
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CHAPLAIN’S CHAT  
Continued from page 9 

 of the Creator’s handiwork. We 
look forward to a year of oppor-
tunities to fulfill the vows we 
have made. There is not a mo-
ment in our day when we cannot 
practice the “random acts of 
kindness” toward a friend, 
neighbor or family. A handshake 
or a word of encouragement may 
be all someone may need to 
brighten a cloudy day. 

As Shrine/Masons our obliga-
tion directs us to boys and girls 
who are hurting. Our Shrine and 
lodges have been dark, but it is 
now time for the warm glow of 
brotherly love and friendship to 
brighten the life of someone in 
need. 

Hugh W. Bowland D.Min 
Chaplain, Zenobia Shrine

Buongiorno Wiseguys! 
As we come back from sum-

mer, we have plenty of activity on 
the books. We will have our next 
meeting on Friday, October 21, 
the week before Grand Lodge. 
We have some upcoming activi-
ties within the Shrine, including 
a Ceremonial on Saturday, No-
vember 12; the Sportmen’s Ex-
travaganza on Saturday, October 
1, and a Safe Halloween for the 
kids Sunday, October 30.  

More importantly, we are 
going to have a second meat raf-
fle on Saturday, November 19, 
and a Friendship Night at Find-
lay Lodge 227 sometime soon. 
As soon as we learn about the 
Friendship Night, let’s crash it in 
Wise Guy fashion, and get any 
new Shriners to join our amaz-
ing group. 

I know the Findlay contingent 
knows how to celebrate in Wise 
Guy fashion, so let’s all plan on 
being there. Remember we often 
enjoy our beverages, cigars and 
a good poker game when we 
meet, so bring your favorite bot-
tle, a couple of sticks and a little 
cash to throw in the pot, and 
hopefully come out a winner. 

See you all soon.

 

WISEGUYS
Lancers are now holding their 

business meetings on the third 
Monday at Zenobia. Contact 
Barry or Karl by the second 
Monday to reserve a dinner spot. 
The PitMasters are the chefs. 
Our meetings are open to anyone 
thinking they may want to be 
part of the Lancers. 

We were well represented at 
the Pote’s parade in Fremont on 
Labor Day. Zenobia had a good 
showing to make Ill. Sir Ty Stout 
proud! Hope you were able to be 
a part of this event. There are 
more fall parades on the sched-
ule, so plan on joining us for one 
or more. It is a great time. 

Maybe you are into tinkering 
with small motors. We have a 
need for individuals to help at 
our work sessions to keep our 
cars in tip-top shape. If you want 
to be involved in this part alone, 
or also as a driver, let us know. 
We can put you to work. 

The business meetings have 
become quite valuable and ask 
members to attend to help with 
decisions. There are many things 
happening with the cars, parades 
and vehicle preparation. Place 
our meetings on your calendar 
and attend.

 

Lancers

The Zenobia Jeepsters had 
the honor of leading off the 
Zenobia Shrine section of the 
Potentate’s parade in Fremont, 
this Labor Day. The weather 
held out and six Nobles with 
their Jeepsters were present, 
pumping up the parade goers 
with our horns for the Poten-
tate’s arrival.  

Along for the ride with cur-
rent Jeepster President Jon Ma-
jerowski leading the Jeepsters 
were his wife, Becca Root-Ma-
jerowski, and daughter, Stella. 
Riding shotgun was his father-
in-law, Rick Root whose public 
service includes serving on the 
Fremont city council for more 
than 16 years. 

The Jeepsters are one of the 
most active units at Zenobia and 
we are looking for more Nobles 
to help carry on our tradition as 
the number of working cars and 
Nobles able to participate in pa-
rades are dwindling. 

As Jeepsters, we own and op-
erate our Jeepsters at our own 
expense. We are actively re-
searching other options to ensure 
the survival of our club for years 
to come. A total of only 19,132 
Jeepsters were produced be-
tween 1948-50. Needless to say, 
in 2022 the number of available 
Jeepsters in existence or even for 
sale are very small. 

If you have an interest in be-
coming a Jeepster, we would 
love to have you! 

Currently there are two Jeep-
sters for sale. 

Noble Norm Burrow has a 
1949 Jeepster with 1971 Ford 
Torino engine V/8, automatic 
transmission. It can be viewed at 
Portsmouth Drive, Toledo. You 
must call Norm to make arrange-
ments at (419) 483-2597. He is 
asking $11,000. 

Rick Partridge of Emporia, 
KS 66801 has a 1949 4 cyl Blue 
Jeepster for sale. Best offer. 1-
620-794-9941. 

We still have many parades to 
attend up through December, 
and as always we are honored to 
be “going miles for children’s 
smiles.” 

Jon Majerowski,  
President 

‘BEEps’ 
 from 
 the

Illustrious Sirs, we are meet-
ing again. While the Temple 
may have been dark, there were 
still a lot of activities going on. 
The most recent was the Poten-
tate’s parade in Fremont. A num-
ber of units/clubs participated, 
and Illustrious Sir Ty Stout held 
an after glow at the Eagles, 
which was well attended.  

The Sportsmen’s Extrava-
ganza is scheduled for Saturday, 
October 1. Fifty percent of the 
proceeds come back to Zenobia, 
with the other half going to a 
501(c)(3) of our choice. A num-
ber of units and clubs, including 
ours have raffles. Our black 
angus beef is always popular. 
The Shrine Circus kick off is 
scheduled for Tuesday, October 
4. This is another fund-raiser 
coming back to Zenobia and 
needs your support. 

Stopped to see Illustrious Sir 
Clay Hepler at Hospice of 
Northwest Ohio. He was Poten-
tate in 1961. He has some mobil-
ity issues, but is alert and hasn’t 
lost his sense of humor. He said 
to say “Hi.”  

Illustrious Sir Jack Wood 
calls me several times a year 
from Florida. He was Potentate 

#8

in 1973, when he chartered the 
Mariners Unit. He also said to 
say hello.  

Lady Joyce Leverton and 
Lady Ginny Storey are doing 
fine and said “Hi.”  

We have a new honorary 
member. A big welcome to 
Richard Fries, who stepped 
down as business manager.  

Congratulations to Illustrious 
Sir Charlie Murphy, who was 
elected chairman of the board at 
Erie Hospitals for Children. 

Get well wishes to our sick 
and shut ins. 

Bernie Welniak, P.P., 330

Greetings Pitmasters, 
After taking a brief break 

over the summer we are back! 
We began by preparing the meal 
for the September stated meet-
ing. We then had our regular 
meeting with some great BLT’s! 
Business was conducted and our 
services requested at many up-
coming events. Just a reminder, 
shirts are in and come to a meet-
ing to get yours.   

We meet on the third Monday 
at Zenobia. We dine at 6:30, with 
a short meeting to follow. Come 
on out and join us.   

Until we “meat” again, keep 
the charcoal hot and the fruit 
wood burning. 

Ty

Pitmasters
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Concern 
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Fax 419/878-4362
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The Ohio Masonic Home

Browning Masonic 
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Greetings Nobles, 
The Past Masters unit met at 

Genoa Lodge #433 on Saturday, 
August 27, and conferred the 
Master Mason Degree on Bro. 
Daniel Fawcett, a member of 
Findlay Lodge #227 in the 10th 
Masonic District. The Grand 
Master of Masons in Ohio, 
MWB Timothy S. Wheeland, 
and the Grand Tyler, RWB Greg 
Brewer were in attendance. The 
morning started at 9:00 a.m., 
with a breakfast prepared by the 
members of Genoa Lodge. 
Lodge was then opened at 10:00 
a.m., and the degree work fol-
lowed. The Past Masters Unit 
did all the speaking parts of the 
degree with the exception of #7 
in the second section. Many 
thanks to the members of Genoa 
Lodge who helped fill out the 
Fellow Craft Team. 

Bro. Fawcett was raised by 
his son, Bro. Gabe Fawcett, who 
is a member of Genoa Lodge 
and the Grand Master.  

At the conclusion of the de-
gree work, Past Masters Unit 
President, RWB Tim Larimore, 
presented MWB Wheeland with 
a Past Masters Unit apron and 
made him an honorary member 
of the unit. 

The annual meeting of the 
unit will be held on Saturday, 
October 22, at 2:00 p.m., at 
Zenobia Shrine. 

The primary purpose of our 
unit is to assist the lodges in the 
5th, 10th, 11th and 16th districts 
with the speaking parts in their 
ritual work. Our director is Nick 
Stroh. His phone number is 
(419) 304-0867. He is the person 
to contact if your lodge needs 
help with degree work. 

We are looking for new mem-
bers! Membership in the Past 
Masters Unit is open to all 

 

Zenobia 
past  

Masters 

2022 - ZENOBIA’S CLUBS & UNITS A-to-Z 
Schedule of Meetings - Some of the Who, What & When of Zenobia 

UNITS                                        Who to Contact                                                     Meets 
CAMPERS                                           Tom Mohr                                    419-836-6139                     2nd weekend (May-October); 2nd Sunday (November-April) 
CLOWNS                                             Chuck Insley                               419-306-9559                     3rd Thursday 
DIRECTOR’S STAFF                          Sonny Bunde                              419-474-6022                     3rd Tuesday 
DRAMATIC CAST                               Charlie Murphy                            419-351-6292                     1st Monday 
EVZONES                                           Ron Przybylski                            419-539-7753                     2nd Wednesday 
HIGHLANDERS                                  Dave Coy                                    517-263-6468                     3rd Tuesday at Zenobia 
HORNETS                                           Vaughn Riffle                               419-585-5716                     3rd Wednesday at Tiffin Temple 
JEEPSTERS                                       Jack Green                                 419-457-6488                     3rd Monday 
LANCERS                                           Barry VanHoozen                        419-575-3911                      3rd Monday at 6:30 p.m. at Zenobia  
LEGION OF HONOR                          Boyd Durain                                419-957-8404                     2nd/4th Monday (2nd E-Board, 4th Dinner Meeting) 
MARKSMEN                                        Mike Ray                                     419-902-6132                     3rd Thursday at 7:00 p.m. at Zenobia 
MOTORCYCLE ESCORT                   Eric Erickson                               419-349-2972                     1st Tuesday 
MOUNTED PATROL                           Leroy Williams                            419-346-2189                     TBA 
MYSTICS                                            Howard Shirling                           419-409-0687                      
PAST MASTER UNIT                          Tim Larimore                               419-303-3109                     Before Stated Meeting, unless announced otherwise 
PATROL                                               Kenneth Janicki                           419-882-5657                     1st Thursday 
PILOTS                                                Jeff Hamons                                419-304-0011                     3rd Thursday 
PIT MASTERS                                     Dave Hefflinger                           419-265-3339                     3rd Monday at 6:30 p.m. at Zenobia 
ROADRUNNERS                                Tom Hilton                                   419-967-0081                     10 a.m. second Saturday of Jan./Mar./May/Sep./Nov. 
TEMPLE GUARDS                              Al Linke                                       419-699-6822                     1st Tuesday 
WISEGUYS                                         Robbie Franks                             419-514-9666                     3rd Saturday 

CLUBS 
FINDLAY                                           Jim Warren                               419-894-6347                   1st Saturday a.m. (usually) 
FIRELANDS                                     Tom Gilbert                               419-668-5715                   1st Monday (usually) 
FREMONT                                        Steve Kelly                               419-603-2696                   3rd Thursday 
NORTHWEST                                  Keith Winnie                             419-782-6347                   4th Thursday (usually) 
OTTAWA COUNTY                           Lyle Oberhaus                          419-862-2844                   4th Thursday (except November) 
TIFFIN                                              Ken Foy                                    419-618-1193                   4th Thursday (usually) 
VAN WERT                                       D. Chris Wilson                         419-447-6882                   Contact for schedule 

AFFILIATES 
CABIRI                                              Dennis Gable                            419-603-8053                   2nd Thursday at 5:30 p.m., before Stated Meeting 
DENDARAH COURT #10                 Alisha Stout                              419-680-6614                   AlishaTy@hotmail.com 
HILLBILLY’S CLAN #75                    Rod “Old Guy” Wilhelm            419-262-5401                   1st Friday of the month, except July, Aug. and Dec . 

(It is the responsibility of the Units - Clubs - Affiliates to report any additions or corrections to the Hadji Editor or Zenobia Recorder) 
Units - Clubs - Affiliates — Check Your Mail Box at the Shrine 

Nobles, remember to check out all the latest news about our Shrine events and your unit on the E Hadji at www.zenobiashriners.com.

IF THERE ARE ANY ERRORS IN THE LIST BELOW, CALL THE OFFICE AT 419-661-9200

Findlay 
shrine Club

Greetings Nobles, 
Findlay SC would like all 

area Shriners to confirm their e-
mail address, home address and 
phone number, if you would 
please. We would like to be cer-
tain to have updated information 
so as to be able to continue to 
keep our membership and 
friends informed of what is tak-
ing place in and around the 
Shrine. Your assistance would be 
greatly appreciated.  

We held our Findlay SC/K of 
C banquet on September 21. It 
was a wonderful time, and we 
thank all those who were able to 
attend and those who supported 
through your donations.  

Meeting attendance has been 
low. If you have any suggestions 
as to how we can possibly make 
attendance more appealing to the 
Nobles, please let us know. We 
would love to see more attend.  

Please consider attending a 
Zenobia stated meeting. Contact 
other Findlay SC members and 
hitch a ride, if you don’t wish to 
drive. Zenobia meets the second 
Thursday of the month and Find-
lay SC meets on the first Satur-
day of each month at 10 a.m., 
after the Blue Lodge breakfast in 
the Findlay Masonic Complex, 
303 Osborn Avenue. Please call 
Jim / 419-421-6396 or Chuck / 
419-306-9559 with any in-
quiries.

 

CLOWNS
Hidey-Ho Nobles, 

The Clowns continue to have 
a busy summer with parades 
and ballooning. It is closer to 
how it was prior to the pan-
demic.  

Ballooning continues to go 
well, we just need a few more 
Clowns to learn the craft and 
join us at these fun events.  

At a recent ballooning event 
in Waterville, we were joined by 
a fellow Shrine Clown who 
moved to our area a couple years 
ago. We welcome Joe Kennedy 
and hope he continues to join us 
when he is able. Joe is an accom-

Greetings from the Zenobia 
Campers! 

October! Already?? Where 
did the summer go? What does 
October bring? 

Looking at the calendar, the 
only event listed is Halloween, 
and that isn’t until the 31st, the 
last day of the month!!  

We Campers will sneak in our 
last camp out sometime in the 
week of October 9! 

Our August camp out was at 
Fire Lake Campground, near 
Bowling Green. Our wagonmas-
ter was Steve. Unfortunately, 
three of our campers are also 
members of the Hillbilly Clan 
#75, and were attending the In-
ternational Hillbilly Convention 
in Birch Run, Michigan, and 
were not able to be at the camp 
out!  

Steve greeted the ones that 
could be there with a hot dog 
roast on their arrival on August 
9. This was followed by–you 
guessed it–a campfire! On 
Wednesday it was danish and  
rolls for breakfast at the wagon 
masters. For the evening meal, it 
was off to the Stone’s Throw 
Tavern in Bowling Green (a cou-
ple of us were able to join Steve 
for that meal). On Thursday, 
they traveled to the Falcon Fam-
ily Restaurant in Bowling Green 
for breakfast. That evening, after 
the meeting, it was a pot luck 
with pulled pork sandwiches fur-
nished! Friday was pack up and 
move out, but not until after 
Steve furnished danish and rolls 
for breakfast! Did I forget to 
mention the camp fires? Great 
job, Steve!!!  

As I get to the end of this ar-
ticle, I am a little sad, talking 
about our last camp out of the 
year! But we do continue 
through the cold weather with 
our camp ins!! 

Hot or cold, keep the camp-
fires burning!! 

 Rod

 ZEnOBia CaMpERs

Fremont 
shrine Club

The Fremont Shrine Club had 
its first “stag night” on Thurs-
day, September 15. It was for the 
enjoyment of members and 
guests. The night began with fel-
lowship, then a steak dinner, fol-
lowed by more fellowship and 
activities. If you missed it, plan 
on attending our next meeting on 
Thursday, October 20. Meetings 
are currently held at Monticello 
Lodge in Clyde. 

It was good to see so many 
spectators at Potentate Ty Stout’s 
recognition parade. It was held 
on September 5, in Fremont, as 
part of the Labor Day parade. 
FSC was able to host a float in 
the parade. That was great fun to 
be parading, again! 

Like so many groups coming 
out of the pandemic, we are re-
structuring. If you would like to 
contribute to our direction, 
please attend. We appreciate 
your input. See you at our next 
meeting.

plished balloon artist and magi-
cian, who is willing to teach and 
help us in any way. Welcome 
Whiz.  

The Clowns are always look-
ing for more members and help 
is always available to learn bal-
loon twisting, costuming, 
makeup and participating in pa-
rades and ballooning. Nobles, 
join us anytime you are able, 
even if just for a visit.  

We meet on the third Thurs-
day of each month at the Clown 
building, 1545 Payne Avenue, 
Findlay. Doors open by 5:30 
p.m. and we eat at 6:30 p.m., 
business meeting follows. All 
are welcome to attend. Please 
call a day or two ahead to let us 
know if you’re coming, so we 
have enough food. Call Jim / 
419-421-6396 or Chuck / 419-
306-9559 with any inquiries.

Shriners who have served as 
Master of a symbolic lodge. Our 
mission is to assist our lodges 
with ritual excellence. Contact 
either Tim Larimore (419-303-
3109) or Director Nick Stroh 
(419-304-0867) if you would 
like to join our unit! 

Noble Tim Larimore 
President


